

School Update

A Publication of St. Henry Consolidated Local School District

Vol. XI No.1 August/September 2025

Smoke Signals

Mr. Adam Puthoff, Superintendent



As we wrap up this stage in the strategic planning process, we want to take a moment to reflect on the journey and express our sincere gratitude to everyone who contributed their time, ideas, and voices. Your input has been invaluable in shaping a roadmap that reflects the values and aspirations of our entire school community.

Thanks to the engagement of students, staff, parents, and community members, we have identified five core priorities that will guide our decisions and actions moving forward: Student Success, Communication and Collaboration, School Pride, Community Engagement, and Fiscal Responsibility.

These priorities are more than just words on paper, they are the foundation upon which we will build our future. Every initiative we undertake, every decision we make, and every goal we set will be filtered through these guiding principles. We are committed to being intentional in our actions, ensuring that we always keep **students at the center of everything we do**.

This is an exciting time for our district. With a clear vision and strong community support, we are well-positioned to continue growing, improving, and providing an exceptional educational experience for every student.

Thank you once again for being part of this process. Together, we will continue to make St. Henry Schools a source of pride and excellence.

School Update

St. Henry Consolidated Local Schools http://sthenryschools.org

The School Update is published five times yearly by the school district and is distributed by bulk mail to all residents of the district.

Eric Rosenbeck, Editor Sherri Ranly, Assistant Editor 419-678-4834

Class of 2025

In May, 70 students graduated in the class of 2025. Twenty-three students received honors diplomas. Post high school plans are as follows: thirty-four students plan to attend a 4-year college, eleven students a 2-year college, four students Proprietary School, 1 student is enlisting in the military, and twenty students are employed or seeking employment. Thirty-eight graduates were successful in securing financial assistance based on merit to further their education. Scholarships based on academic and athletic talent totaled more than \$1,145,908. Congratulations to the Class of 2025 and thank you for your leadership and contributions to St. Henry Schools! Go proudly serve the community in which you live and make a difference!

New Staff - Welcome!

We would like to recognize and welcome the new staff to our district for this upcoming school year; they are as follows:

- Natalie Dirksen High School Math
- Nate Bruns 8th and 9th Math
- Gracyn Knapke 2nd grade
- Jacob Knapke 3rd grade
- Sheila Heinl Instructional/Bus Aide
- Gina Fleck Instructional Aide/Assistant Cook
- Bernice Lefeld Instructional Aide

We look forward to another wonderful school year!

GO SKINS!

From the Board of Education

Welcome Back to a New School Year at St. Henry!

I hope everyone enjoyed a relaxing and memorable summer filled with family time, vacations, and special moments. As we look ahead to the 2025-26 school year, I want to extend my sincere appreciation to our dedicated staff and administration. Their hard work over the summer has ensured our schools are ready to welcome students back with open arms.

A special thank you goes out to our summer cleaning crew which includes high school students. Their dedication and tireless efforts over the break have been outstanding. Thanks to their work, our facilities look great.

This summer, the school board completed a full tour of all our district buildings—including the high school, middle school, elementary school, and vocational agriculture shops. These visits are vital for staying informed about the condition of our facilities and evaluating the impact of our ongoing improvements. Our maintenance and custodial teams deserve immense credit for the pride they take in their work. Their commitment ensures that St. Henry remains a clean, safe, and welcoming environment for students and staff.

However, maintaining and upgrading our facilities is a continuous process. We are always looking for ways to improve, and we welcome input from the community. If you have ideas or suggestions, please don't hesitate to reach out to a board member or a member of the administrative team.

Our students also gave us many reasons to celebrate this summer. Congratulations to the ACME varsity baseball team on winning their first-ever state title, and to the Jr. ACME team for their impressive runner-up finish! We also commend our athletes and teams who competed at the state track meet and wrapped up strong baseball and softball seasons. As football, cross country, volleyball, and golf seasons approach, we look forward to even more exciting accomplishments.

While we celebrate wins on the field, it's the character of our students and supporting parents/fans that makes us most proud. Multiple St. Henry youth baseball teams received the Paul Homan Sportsmanship Award at the Minster Classic tournament - a testament to the values our coaches and community instill. With so many schools in attendance, these recognitions speak volumes about our students' respect, integrity, and pride. This is the spirit that defines St. Henry - both in athletics and academics.

We also continue to navigate important changes at the state level. I'm especially grateful to Jenn Bruns and Adam Puthoff for their leadership and commitment to ensuring St. Henry remains in a strong financial position. Jenn's efforts to keep our district informed and well-prepared are deeply appreciated.

Thank you all for your continued support. Here's to a successful and inspiring 2025-26 school year!

Ben Miller

School Delay Information

For school delay or cancellation information, please follow the instructions below:

- Sign up for a text message or email about the delay or cancellation. The easiest and quickest way to opt in to OneCallNow is to use your cell phone to send the keyword text #SKINS to 22300.
- Another signup option is to go to <u>www.sthenryschools.org</u> to use the OneCallNow link on the school homepage (in the Parent Links section). Be sure to use the Sign Up button the first time in (use Sign In button after you have established your account) and click the box

'Receive Text Messages' to receive the alerts via text message.

- If you no longer want to receive these texts, you can opt out by texting STOP to 22300
- Listen for information on WCSM, K94, or WIMA radio
- Watch/listen for information on WHIO TV, WDTN TV, or WLIO TV

Board of Education Meetings

The Board of Education has its regular meetings set for the **second** Monday of each month in the MS/HS Media Center at 7:00 pm. During summer months – June, July & August – meetings are set for 5:00pm.

Student Drop off and Pickup Procedures

Elementary

- Parents, please drop off and pick up your children on E. Columbus Street on the north side of the street along the curb in front of school. Please <u>do</u> <u>not</u> have your children cross E. Columbus Street, except at the intersection where we have a crossing guard on duty.
- **Do not** attempt to pick up your child on the north side of the elementary building; this is the bus zone for drop off and pick up.

Middle School/High School

- Parents, please <u>do not</u> use the northwest entrance to the middle school parking lot (west wing) as a drop off or pick up location for your child(ren). This area is for bus drop off/pick up and staff parking.
- Use the south parking lot along E. Columbus Street to drop off or pick up your child(ren).

First Day of School

Tuesday, August 19, is the first day of school. It will be a full day and will follow a normal schedule. The only exceptions are preschool and kindergarten. Parents of preschoolers and kindergartners should refer to their parent letters that were mailed in June.

Book Fees

Students of our school district are assessed a fee each fall for workbooks, supplementary reading materials, booklets, art supplies, writing paper, pencils, and consumable science supplies. The following prices were established by the Board of Education at the July board meeting:

Grades K-4	\$50
Grades 5-8	\$45

Grades 9 - 12 \$60 Chromebook Fee (to be paid upon pick-up of Chromebook) Grades 9 - 12 Varies*

*High school class fees vary depending on the class schedule(s) of student(s); as a result, high school book/class fees will be administered roughly one month after school starts to ensure all schedules are set and students are no longer adding/dropping classes.

High School Parents/Guardians should expect to see a bill for book/class fees around the end of September.

New School Calendar

All school district residents should have received a calendar for the 2025-2026 school year in early August. If any resident has not received one, please notify the school at (419) 678-4834 ext. 2201.

Notifying School of Absences

The school would like to remind parents of the regulations regarding student absences.

If a student will be absent for all or part of a day, the parent is responsible for calling the school each day by 8:15 a.m. stating the name of the absent student and the reason for the absence.

Calls can be made by dialing (419) 678-4834. You may report absences, leave a message for a staff member, etc. If parents have not called by 8:15 a.m., a call will be made from the school to the student's home inquiring about the absence.

Parent(s)/Guardian(s) in any home that does not have a telephone may provide a signed note to the principal delivered before school starts by any member of the family or a student from the neighborhood.

Elementary Information

Preschool

 Open House for Preschool will take place on August 19th and August 20th. If your child is attending Monday/Wednesday session, you are encouraged to attend the Wednesday, August 20th open house. If your child is attending

- Tuesday/Thursday session, you are encouraged to attend the Tuesday, August 19th open house.
- First Day of Preschool will be held on Thursday, August 21st for the Tuesday/Thursday classes and Monday, August 25th for the Monday/Wednesday classes

<u>Kindergarten</u>

- Open House for Kindergarten will be held on Tuesday, August 19th from 8:30-11:00 am and 12:00-2:30 pm. This will be a wonderful opportunity to meet your child's teacher, visit the classroom, and learn more about what to expect this year. We encourage you to attend and bring any questions you may have. This is the first day of school for grades 1-4.
- Kindergarten Alternate Start Schedule
 - To help ease the transition into school routines, we use a staggered start for kindergarten students. Only boys or only girls will attend on specific days to allow for smaller groups and more personalized attention. All kindergarteners will begin attending together on Thursday, August 28th and will continue daily from that point moving forward.
 - Staggered start schedule:
 - Wed., August 20 Boys only
 - Thu., August 21 Girls only
 - Fri., August 22 Boys only
 - Mon., August 25 Girls only
 - Tue., August 26 Boys only
 - Wed., August 27 Girls only
 - Thu., August 28 All
 Kindergarteners attend
 together and continue daily

1st, 2nd, 3rd, and 4th grade

- **Open House** will be held on Monday, August 18th from 6:00-7:00 pm. This is open to students and their families to come visit their child's classroom and meet their teacher!
- **First day of school** for grades 1-4 is Tuesday, August 19th.

New This Year - Food in Classrooms

To help keep all students safe, no food will be allowed for birthdays, holidays, or classroom parties at St. Henry Elementary.

For birthdays, families may send in non-edible items for classmates, such as pencils, erasers, or stickers. Please keep it simple.

Thank you for supporting this new procedure and helping us keep our school safe for everyone!

PRESCHOOL SCREENING

Mrs. Kelli Albers

Preschool screenings (Child Find) will be held at the Mercer County Educational Service Center (ESC) on August 22nd, September 26th, and October 24th. If you have any concerns about your child (ages 3-5) in the areas of speech/language, pre-academics, hearing, vision, or motor development, please call the Mercer County ESC at (419) 586-6628 to schedule an appointment.

Middle School Information

7th Grade Students

All incoming 7th graders are required to have the Tdap and Meningococcal vaccinations. Please send a copy of records to the middle school office or have records faxed to St. Henry Middle School at (419) 678-1724.

If you choose not to have your child vaccinated, please contact the office for an exemption form.

High School Information

One-to-One Program

St. Henry High School students are reminded that they will have a Chromebook as part of St. Henry High School's One-to-One Program. Students will need to bring in \$60 to receive a Chromebook. In addition, all freshmen and new students will be receiving a cover for their Chromebook(s) to help protect their devices from future damage during the course of their high school career(s). These covers are vital in helping to protect Chromebooks from being damaged.

Students and Parents/Guardians will sign the One-to-One Acceptable Use Policy on FinalForms upon initial reception of their device; these agreements will be kept throughout the entirety of students' careers while attending St. Henry High School. For details and answers to FAQs concerning the One-to-One Acceptable Use Policy, please go to FinalForms under Acceptable Use Policy, One-to-One Laptop Acceptable Use.

Attention: High School Drivers

All students driving to school are encouraged to park in the student parking lot located on the north side of the high school. Please access this lot from Main Street. Under no circumstances should students park behind buses in the student parking lot nor should they ever drive between the opening in the fence between the high school and the ag building. Students are not permitted to park in the "St. Henry U" on Columbus Street. All students driving to

school are required to have a parking permit displayed on the rear-view mirror. Plastic hanging permits must be purchased for \$1.00. One permit may be used for several vehicles, as long as that vehicle is registered with the high school office. New permits and registration forms for the 2025-26 school year may be purchased when picking up student schedules and throughout the school year as students earn their driver's license.

Violation of student parking rules, <u>including not parking in</u> a <u>designated parking spot or not having a parking permit</u>, may result in the loss of driving privileges.

GUIDANCE NEWS

Mrs. Julie Overman

Wow - summer always flies by! I hope you all had a chance to relax and recharge. As we gear up for the new school year, I'm excited to share that our school will be using **SchooLinks**, a comprehensive platform designed to help students in grades 9–12 plan for college, careers, and life after high school. SchooLinks provides tools for exploring career interests, researching colleges, managing applications, scholarships, building résumés, and requesting transcripts - all in one place.

In addition to academic and career planning, SchooLinks also supports **social-emotional learning (SEL)** by offering activities and resources that help students build confidence, develop life skills, and set personal goals. This well-rounded support ensures that students are not only prepared academically, but also emotionally equipped for life beyond high school.

I'll be working closely with students throughout the year to help them get the most out of SchooLinks. I also encourage parents to stay involved and talk about what they're doing on SchoolLinks. More information will be shared with the students the first week of school. I look forward to a fantastic year of purpose, planning, and progress!

Important Dates:

Rhodes State College (CCP) begins: Monday, August

Wright State Lake Campus (CCP) begins: Thursday, August 21st

Students will have access to online coursework ~3 days prior to the start of the semester.

Textbook Info:

Rhodes State students can pick up textbooks the first week of school in **Mrs. Overman's office**.

Wright State students: Please check with **Mrs. Overman** *before* ordering books.

- Reminder: All CCP textbooks from either college must be returned to Mrs. Overman at the end of the semester.
- St. Henry maintains a CCP textbook library to help students access needed materials.

Upcoming Events:

National ACT @ St. Henry: Saturday, September 6th, at 8:00 a.m.

College Application Night: Monday, September 22nd, from 3:00–8:00 p.m.

FAFSA Night: Monday, September 29th, at 6:00 p.m. in the Commons

FAFSA Application Opens: Wednesday, October 1st **CCP Spring Registration Opens**:

- Rhodes State College Monday, October 20th
- Wright State Lake Campus Monday, November 8th

We are looking forward to a great school year!

PUBLIC NOTICES

We are required by law to notify parents of the following board policies below. Board policies, administrative guidelines, and forms we use for all school related paperwork, can be viewed on the school website: www.sthenryschools.org.

Go to "BOE & Central Office", then "By-laws and Policies". Under management documents, click on the topic you want to view; then select the number associated with the policy, guideline, or form number.

Directory Information – Board Policy 8330

Federal law requires our district to give an annual notice to the categories of data that will be released as directory information. This notice must allow the parent or adult student a reasonable period of time to notify the district as to whether they will consent to the release of any or all of the directory information. Directory information, under Ohio law, includes the following:

 Students' name, address, telephone listing, date and place of birth, major field of study, participation in officially recognized activities and sports, weight and height of members of athletic teams, dates of attendance, date of graduation, awards received

If a parent or an adult responds by September 13, 2025, a district must honor their request to withhold some or all of the directory information. If the parent or student makes no response by September 13, 2025, directory information can be released without prior approval.

NOTICES TO PARENTS

- Notice of non-emergency Invasive Physical Examinations (policy 5310, form 8330 F9) – notice must occur before any such exam occurs
- Physician, parent authorization for the use of respirator (board forms 7430 F1, F2 and F3)
- Policy and guidelines on sexual and other forms of harassment (policy 3362, 4362 and 5517)

- Aggressive behavior toward other students (policy 5517.01)
- Removal, suspension, expulsion, and permanent exclusion of students (policy 5610 and 5610.01)
- Suspension of bus riding/transportation privileges (policy 5610.04)
- Prohibition from extra-curricular activities (policy 5610.05)
- Due process rights (policy 5611)
- Locker searches (policy 5771)
- Parent notification regarding blood-borne pathogens (form 8453.01 F5)
- Emergency medical authorization for students (form 5341 F1)
- Parent signatures authorizing student early dismissal and access to student records (form 5230 F1)
- Parent/student acknowledgement of risk when participating in interscholastic athletics (form 2431 F1, F2)
- Blanket authorization by parents for child to go on trips associated with a co-curricular or extracurricular activity such as football, band, etc. (form 2340 F2, F2A)
- Verification of insurance coverage for student accidents (form 8760 F1)
- Harassment, bullying policy to parents via report card, mail or electronic mailing
- The district is providing you the option to be informed prior to any application of pesticide in a classroom in any of the district buildings this school year. In certain emergencies, pesticides may be applied without prior notice to control organisms that pose an immediate health threat. If you would like to receive prior notification of pesticide applications as stated above, please call 419-678-4834 and submit your request to Sherri Ranly (ranly.sherri@sthenryschools.org)
- <u>Family Education Rights and Privacy Act</u> Policy 8330
- Non-discrimination in Education Policy 2260
- Non-discrimination in Employment Policy 2260
- <u>Memorandum to Parents Regarding School Board</u> <u>Policy on Drug-Free Schools</u> - Policy 5530 F2
- <u>Student Privacy and Parental Access to</u> <u>Information</u> – Policy 2416
- Parents' Right to Inspect, Review, and Request <u>Amendments to Student Educational Records</u> – Policy 8330
- <u>Student Health Services</u> –Policy 5310
- <u>Title I Services</u> Policy 2261
- Parent Participation in Title I Programs Policy 2261.01
- Parent Rights for having Highly Qualified Teacher
 Policy 2261.02
- Parent's Right to Request Educational Program and Staff Information for Each School Receiving Title I Funds – Policy 2261.02
- Notification to the Public Regarding Inspection of Instructional Materials Policy 2416, 5780, 9130
 If you believe your rights under the family educational rights and privacy act or the protection of pupil rights amendment have been violated,

please call or write to the civil rights compliance officer for St. Henry Schools:

Adam Puthoff, Superintendent 391 E. Columbus St. St. Henry, OH 45883 (419) 678-4834 ext. 2100

 Public Notice from Ohio Department of Education Concerns/claims regarding the State of Ohio's procedures for implementing the Individuals with Disabilities in Education Improvement Act of 2004 (IDEIA).

From the 2024-25 School Year

Perfect Attendance

SPARKS recognizes all students who had perfect attendance last school year. Elementary students will receive a certificate and pencil. Middle and high school students are invited to a breakfast. The following students achieved perfect attendance during the 2024-2025 school year:

Kindergarten

Shay Imwalle, Ivy Koesters, Ruby Langenkamp, Beau Link, Kaylee Wendel, Reagan Wilker, Madison Wuebker

1st Grade

Mason Heitkamp, Koleson Koesters, Oliver Langenkamp, Hayes Nerderman, Brynn Niekamp, Brynnlee Rex, Savanna Schmackers, Reagan Schroer

2nd Grade

Reece Fullenkamp, Blake Pleiman, Trey Rosenbeck, Gisella Silva, Jase Stachler, Zachary Wuebker

3rd Grade

Zachary Fullenkamp, Gianna Huwer, Jude Koesters, Ava Kunk, Lucas Langenkamp

4th Grade

Maverick Baker, Riley Gelhaus, Bree Moeller

5th Grade

Kylie Heitkamp, Miranda Huwer, Krosley Koesters, Abigail Kunkler, Brianna Link, Dominic Pleiman, Olivia Watercutter, Logan Woeste

6th Grade

Will Buschur, Timothy Merrill, Aubrie Morris, Levi Schmackers, Oliver Schmitz

7th Grade

Emma Brunswick, Gavin Lefeld, Charlie Moorman, Evan Nieport, Macy Uhlenhake, Jack Woeste

8th Grade

Clayton Koesters, Parker Stammen

9th Grade

Emma Buschur

10th Grade

Owin Rauh

11th Grade

None

12th Grade

Carter Broering, Jack Kaiser

Staff Appreciation Banquet

The 31st Annual Staff Appreciation Banquet was held on May 23rd, 2025, in the High School Commons. It was catered by St. Henry Nite Club. This banquet is provided by the Board of Education and gives recognition for employees' years of service. The staff who received awards are listed below – CONGRATULATIONS:

5 Years: Adam Buening, Courtney Imwalle, Jen Kuess,

Angie Linn, Ivy Owusu

10 Years: Jenn Bruns, Rose Harrod, Kendra Marchal,

Donna Rindler

15 Years: Sherri Ranly20 Years: Dan Garman

25 Years: Candy Hemmelgarn, Mary Ann Heitkamp,

Linda Knapke, Nancy Koesters, Vickie

Koesters, Karla Wiedeman

30 Years: Terry Bills

Also, a huge thank you and best wishes to our retirees: Terry Bills, Linda Knapke, Judy Schwieterman, and Mindy Siefring

The Board of Education would like to thank EVERYONE for their dedication to the St. Henry School district.



REMINDER:

If attending any type of activity at the Middle/High School, we request you <u>not</u> park on Columbus St./Kenneth Dr. where the curb is painted yellow. This area is for the safety of the pedestrians crossing the street and the visibility of vehicles exiting the Middle/High School parking lot and Kenneth Dr. This is more of an issue during evening activities. Thank you!

~ The St. Henry Police Department

News from the bus stop

Ms. Lori Schwieterman

Bus routes are in the final stages of preparation. You should receive an email regarding your child's route sometime in mid-August. If you have not received the information by Friday, August 15, please let us know. Please email me at schwieterman.lori@sthenryschools.org or call (419) 678-4834 ext. 2101 with any changes or concerns.

REMINDER: Students need to be at the bus stop <u>5 minutes before</u> the bus is scheduled to arrive.

Parents: Again, like last year, we ask you to please refrain from sending your child home with a friend on a bus they do not typically ride. In the past this has created an overcrowding problem on our buses, and we need to avoid this situation. Special circumstances will be considered with a note to the office. Thank you!

Census Information

Are you new to the area or have you moved from one home to another in the St. Henry School district? If yes, please call the Census Officer, Sherri Ranly, at (419) 678-4834, ext. 2101. The accuracy of this information helps St. Henry Schools predict future enrollment forecasts. We need accurate projections to plan for efficient staffing, supplies and materials moving forward.

Café Terminal 2025/26:

Payments to lunch accounts can be made via check to St. Henry Schools, cash, ACH payment (direct debit from checking account) with a fee of \$1.75 regardless of transaction, or online through the PaySchoolsCentral website. If using a credit card there is a convenience fee assessed as follows: \$1.65 flat fee for transactions \$0-\$24.99, \$2.00 flat fee for transactions \$25.00-\$49.99, and 4.5% fee for transactions \$50 and more.

Payments need to be separated! Children in grades K-4 can be paid with one check and children in grades 5-12 need to be paid with another. Please be sure to write each child's name, PIN#, and the amount of money you wish to be placed in each child's account.

Payment by check, ACH payment, or credit card is preferred as this provides the best documentation for any payment.

No money will be taken through the lunch line!

Parents are encouraged to begin putting money in their child(ren)'s lunch account prior to the start of the school year.

Lunch Account Balances

Lunch Prices are as follows: Lunch – grade (K-8) - \$2.20, grades (9-12) - \$2.30, Milk - \$.40. Students in grades 5-12 will have the option of purchasing an extra sandwich (\$1.10), an extra vegetable/potato (\$.55), an extra fruit (\$.55), and an extra item (smart snack items) for (\$.50 or \$.75)

Please monitor your child's lunch account balance on a regular basis. Low balance letters are emailed weekly for accounts with a balance under \$5.00. Students with a negative balance over \$20.00 will not be able to purchase any extra items in the cafeteria. Lunch account balances and transaction history are available for review at www.payschoolscentral.com.

Families are encouraged to fill out free/reduced lunch forms if they feel they would qualify as this assists in receiving a waiver for book fees and assists the district in receiving other federal grant money.

CHECK LUNCH BALANCE ON-LINE -

(using PaySchools Central link)

- Go to our school's website at http://sthenryschools.org
- Click on the "Lunch Information" link under 'Parent Links'
- Click on the blue 'Manage Lunch Accounts' box
- Use the PaySchools Central site to manage and check balance
- Add money to your child(ren)'s accounts via credit card

Community Center FOB renewals

All Community Center members need to renew their membership/FOB in August. Annual membership is \$20 for 1 FOB and \$10 for each additional FOB. Please send payment to 391 E. Columbus Street, Attention: Dennis Wendel or drop off at the High School Office or Central Office. Please pay with a check made out to St. Henry Schools.

Community Center rules and regulations are available on the school website. A few reminders:

- Ear Buds should be worn if you wish to listen to music. Loud music and music with inappropriate language should not be played on the sound system. The sound system is for school teams and should not be used by community members. Please wear your ear buds.
- Children in the facility must be accompanied by an adult.
- Please return all equipment to its original location.
- Do not prop open doors to the facility. Everyone entering should be a member with a FOB or a paid guest member. Propping doors should not be needed since all members have a FOB.

 FOB's are for your household and should not be shared.

Athletic Schedules/Updates

If you would like to receive weekly athletic schedules by email, please contact Dennis Wendel at wendel.dennis@sthenryschools.org. Additional athletic updates – including ticket information, HUDL changes, and more – are also shared as needed with those on the schedule email list.

HUDL Streaming Information for 2025-26

HUDL has made several updates regarding how you can view St. Henry athletic events.

There are two types of passes available for purchase:

St. Henry Pass: monthly pass, \$25; annual pass, \$100; this grants access to all St. Henry HOME games only, away games are not included, but if the opposing team uses HUDL, you can purchase a 24 hour pass for a fee determined by the host school.

MAC (Midwest Athletic Conference) Pass: monthly pass, \$40, annual pass, \$150; includes access to ALL games at ALL MAC venues, including St. Henry away games in MAC facilities that have a HUDL camera (some schools do not have cameras in their small/secondary gyms). You can watch any game played at a MAC school – St. Henry does not need to be one of the teams participating. If you purchase a MAC pass, please do NOT purchase a separate St. Henry pass since St. Henry home games are already included.

Please note: Any subscription you had last year will not auto-renew. You will need to purchase a new pass for this school year.

HUDL Streaming Details

We do our best to navigate technical issues for the platform, but please understand that:

- HUDL is an external service provider and has full control over the cameras and streaming platform
- St. Henry Schools does not directly handle the streaming or technical issues
- Subscription payments go to HUDL. While the school receives a percentage of the sales, last year's revenue did not cover the cost to the athletic department to provide the service
- This is not a profit-making venture for the athletic department it is a service intended to help families and fans access games they might not otherwise be able to attend

Last year was HUDL's first year offering this service. We hope that many of the initial technical issues have been resolved, but again, we have limited control over their platform. If you have any questions, please feel to reach out.

CHOIR, DRAMA CLUB & NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY FLOWER SALES

Members of the choir, drama club & NHS will be selling flowers from *Star Greenhouses* (located in North Star) from now until August 25. Many varieties and sizes of fall flowers are available, including mums, kale, and pansies.

The flowers will be delivered to you on September 10.

Please call the choral department at 419-678-4834 extension 2436 or email hemmelgarn.candy@sthenryschools.org for more information.



St. Henry Consolidated Local School District 391 East Columbus Street St. Henry, Ohio 45883-9574 PRSRT STD U.S. Postage St. Henry, Ohio 45883 Permit No. 10 Non Profit